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ALBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday 18th May 2009 in the Albourne Village Hall.

Present: Cllr. Graham Stafford, Chairman; Cllr Jerry Butler; Cllr. Gwyn Price, Cllr Lesley Ritchie, Cllr Robert Dunckley and Cllr. Mick Gratton.  
Also present: WSCC Mr. Peter Griffiths and County Councillor Mrs. Sue Seward.
                     Jenny Hartley – Clerk to the Council.


          Tom Warder – Airs

                      PCSO – Eve Todhunter

          


          29 members of the public.
MINUTES

144.
Apologies – Cllr. Gooch.
145.  
Declaration of Interest – None.
146.
Approval of Minutes from 23.06.08 (APM) and 20.04.09 (PC)  and Matters Arising. 

Proposed Cllr. Price. Seconded Cllr. Dunckley. Clerk to add Enforcement items to April

Minutes. Minutes signed by Chairman.
147.
Matters Arising:

None.
148.
Report from 
(i) WSCC – Cllr. Peter Griffiths.

Cllr. Griffiths introduced himself to all present and talked through the current issues facing schools and his position as Cabinet minister for Education. He touched on the completion of the Basketball facility in Albourne recreational ground from Community Initiative Funds. Cllr Griffiths also informed everyone of the current situation regarding the hospitals in the area and the ever improving services they will bring to the community.

Updates were given on speeding issues and members of the public were encouraged to report any issues regarding potholes/highways to 01243 652105.
The Chairman extended thanks to Cllr. Griffiths for all his hard work and support he gives to the Parish.

(ii)MSDC – Cllr. Sue Seward

Cllr. Seward informed everyone present that MSDC recycling results have significantly improved again this year.
It was unfortunate that their Recycling Officer had been poached by another area. MSDC are using a Talent Management Process for Home Grown Talent.

Funding has been difficult this year with only 40% supported by the Government and 60% having to be discretionary funding.
Albourne have had their fair share of difficult planning applications this year, some unusual and some unique. This has been testing for the village. The Parish Council always have detailed discussions and have to make some difficult decisions.

The Cores Strategy is going to bring some major policies that we are going to have to take on board.

The Planning Policy Team have located 14k1 sites out of the 17k1 required. 17k1 being the minimum figure set. These sites need to be sustainable if they are going to work.

MSDC set a policy of a minimum space policy for living standards. This is important for a good quality of living.
Rural Housing Survey is being started in Albourne. This village was included in a higher end of rural housing needs, so this will help identify the real needs.

The Chairman extended thanks to Cllr. Seward for all her hard work and support she gives to the Parish.

(iii) Tom Warder – Senior Housing Officer Airs

Introduction made by Tom Warder and an explanation given to all present as to what the questionnaire recently sent to every household was for, and how the information will be used. It was explained the questionnaire not only helps identify the needs of the younger families, but also the older families wanting to down size, but stay within the village.
Details of identification of sites and processes were explained and time for questions was given.

Tom Warder explained that the second part of the survey was used for number crunching and was completely confidential.
The key element for the housing is the link to Albourne, and not just that someone may like to live there. 
(iv) PCSO Eve Todhunter

Eve Todhunter introduced herself to everyone present. Eve explained that she and a colleague cover 10 villages and intended to be more visible around the villages.
Eve explained that are aware there are some issues regarding Fly Tipping, and requested that if a resident sees someone Fly Tipping that they obtain the following information: Time/Date/Where it was/Registration number of the vehicle/vehicle type/sort of rubbish tipped and the report the offence.

If it is tipped on private land, it is down to the owner to clear it, if not MSDC will clear it.

Neighbourhood Panel – this has been set up in Burgess Hill Town so that towns and villages can bring their issues forward for discussion. The aim is to tackle priorities. Next meeting 21.05.09 at 7:30pm.

There was a hoax call from Albourne telephone kiosk  so please be vigilant of people using it.

Green Striping date to be arranged – Clerk to contact Eve.

Question time given to members of the public.

Thanks extended to Eve by the Chairman.
149. 
Planning Liaison Committee 


(i) New Applications



 AE09/010594/FUL Hogs Croft.
, London Road, Albourne. BN6 9DJ. Extension to study and two storey 


 extension to rear. No Objection. Proposed: Cllr Price. Seconded: Cllr Ritchie.

AE09/00871/FUL 5 Leyfield Albourne. BN6 9DA.New semi-detached dwelling adjoining 5 Leyfield
 Neighbours to the property spoke of the Restrictive Covenant they had details of when they made their property 
 purchases. It was important to the residents of Leyfield not to have a semi detached property in the road as it is not  in keeping with the other detached properties. Parking is already deemed to be limited.


 It was noted from another neighbour that again it was felt the parking was of major concern as was a large stainless 
 steel flue which would be facing a neighbouring property.


 Cllr Gratton informed all present that the enforcement could ensure that should planning consent be granted that the 
parking restrictions are adhered to. It was understood that WSCC had seen the site and agreed to it.


Members of the public stated their dismay at the fact they had been unable to access the statement from the MSDC 
website from the  officer who had visited the site to agree it.


Cllr Dunckley informed members it would spoil  the Street Scenery and it would be a shame to support this 
application due to this visual impact.

Object .Proposed: Cllr Dunckley. Seconded: Cllr Butler.      


AE09/00879/FUL Gallops The Street, Albourne. BN6 9DJ. Extension of single new dwelling and 
repositioning of garage


Cllr Gratton gave a detailed description of this planning application to members.

Members of the public were invited to speak.


Neighbours gave an emotional statement to the devastating effect this development will have on the safety of road 
users, conservation and also the surrounding area.

Details were given of the estimated lorry movements (1623) in addition to the usual lorry movements in order to 
allow a build of this kind to take place.


There are concerns of the effects this will have on the grade II listed building itself, and also the surrounding 
properties which are subject to flooding.


Issues of screening, driveways and children walking to school were particular topics for consideration.

The owner of The Gallops did respond to as many of the questions raised as possible, and explained he had 
worked closely with planning and conservation teams before putting this application forward.


The Parish Councillors made the following statements:


Cllr Price: He believed the plans are out of keeping, over development of the site/traffic/vulnerable people, 
drainage onto neighbouring properties.


Cllr Dunckley: Traffic Management is a condition, although not a planning issue. He would like to study the plan 
further.


Cllr Stafford: In support of Cllr Price statement.


Cllr. Butler: Over development of a site is an issue, Cllr Price has touched on the other issues.

Cllr. Ritchie: As above


Cllr. Gratton: I think a number of issues could be sorted out via the means of conditions, but you cannot change the 
over development of a site.


Object .Proposed: Cllr Dunckley. Seconded: Cllr Price.      

(ii) Recent Decisions of the Planning Authority

None

(iii) Enforcement 


No update


150.
Chairman’s Report
See attached report for APM purpose.
151.       Village Hall Chairman’s Report – read by Cllr Gratton

During the last year we said farewell to our Parish Council (and Village Hall) Clerk, Tim 
Ricketts, who has moved 
with his family to Australia, and I would like to thank him for his help and support over the past few years.   We are 
pleased to welcome Jenny Hartley as the new clerk. 


I would also like to thank Mrs. Maureen Tidbury for her contributions as a co-opted village hall member as she 
decided during the year that she did not wish to remain on the committee.  Maureen is always a great supporter of 
anything “Albourne” and whilst we miss her at our meetings she assures us that she is happy to help with any 
fundraising matters that come up.  Thank you, Maureen! 


My thanks go to Jenny Hartley and Annie Matson for all the work they carry out on our behalf. 


The Hall continues to be used by many local organisations and individuals with the Under Fives Group continuing to 
be the major user of the hall.  The introduction of children’s party rates last year continues to be successful.   The 
hall hire charges were increased by 5% during the year to assist with the ever-increasing running costs.  There are 
many different users of the hall and we are always pleased to welcome any new enquiries. 


The Village Hall Committee meets regularly and has discussed many items, which include the “Disability 
Discrimination Act” and the storage garage adjacent to the Hall (our thanks to Cliff Emery for all his hard work on 
this).  Discussions are currently taking place with Mid Sussex District Council regarding the original hall lease details 
and we are also awaiting the outcome of an application we submitted some months ago for a “Premises Licence”.  
Additional outside lighting has recently been installed to aid users of the hall.  The Committee are currently compiling 
a “wish list” of items necessary to the continued maintenance and upgrading of the hall. 


I have decided not to remain on the Village Hall Committee and this is therefore, my last report as Village Hall 
Chairman.  As there are now two vacancies on the Village Hall Committee I do hope that interested villagers will put 
themselves forward when the Parish Council/Village Hall Trustees ask for volunteers! Jenny Gratton. May 2009.
152.     Financial and Administration Report 

 Financial report circulated to members. Payments agreed were:


WSCC (Clerks Salary for April 09)





£   439.39


Clerks Expenses ( End April/May09 09)




£   253.56        


SLCC – Training







£     25.00


Vision ICT (Website)






£   115.15


Barcombe Landscapes






£   110.94


SALC (Allotment agreement)





£       7.94


MSDC Senior Rail Card






£     12.10  

Total





   


£   964.08   
153.
Additional items since preparation of the Agenda – None.

154.      Councillors Exchange of information 

Cllr. Butler - No

Cllr. Gratton.- Shaves Wood some of the ancient woodland has been sold to the Golf Club – 140 acres. Not certain 
if anything is going to happen.

Hoof House – Farm is for sale.


Village Show – more details in due course


Cllr. Ritchie – Thanks received from Mr. & Mrs. Simson for the allotment in Albourne
              Cllr. Dunckley - No

Cllr. Price - No
              Cllr. Stafford - No
  155.
Date of Next Meeting –   Monday 15th June 2009 at 7:30pm
Meeting closed at 10pm
Signed:………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Date:……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………….


